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As we approach the end of the liturgical year, we notice that the readings
at Mass seem to focus on events that will occur at the “end times.” We call this
theological study of “end times” Eschatology.

In this weekend’s first reading from Daniel, written at the time when the
Jewish people had been conquered and exiled to Babylonia, more than five
hundred years before the birth of Jesus, we hear the prophet Daniel speaking
about damnation and salvation. It was a time of war and enslavement of the
Jews, and Daniel’s vision described the ultimate triumph of good over evil and
light over darkness … a feat we know was accomplished in and by Christ, both
on earth and in heaven.

In the same way, we hear Jesus in Mark’s Gospel where He refers to the
end of time when "And then they will see 'the Son of Man coming in the
clouds' with great power and glory.” "But of that day or hour, no one knows,
neither the angels in heaven, nor the Son, but only the Father," Jesus said.
However, with Jesus’ image of the sprouting leaves on the fig tree, His very
presence in the world was a powerful sign that the “Day of the Lord” is always
at hand, calling us to live in “right-relationship” with God and each other.
Maybe, if we knew the day of our death or the moment of Christ’s return,
we might put-off living a life of faith and abandoning our old sinful ways.
However, we’ve been left in a state of suspense by our Lord, where the
anticipation of His return should remind us that we should be living both the
corporal and spiritual works of mercy every day, so that we’ll be prepared
when Christ returns.

These mysteries are described perfectly by the apostle Paul’s Letter to the
Hebrews. Paul reminds us how in the Mass, we see memorialized “for by one
offering, He has made perfect forever those who are being consecrated.” As we
get ready to celebrate the end the current liturgical year and the beginning of a
new one next Sunday with the coming of Advent, we should keep in mind that
although “Heaven and earth will pass away, but my (His) words will not pass
away.” Indeed, the saving words of our Lord Jesus Christ will endure forever.
Blessings,
Deacon Robb



Monday, Nov 19
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Casey Vilandre

Tuesday, Nov 20
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Mary Merschman

Wednesday, Nov 21
8:40 AM Mass: +Arthur & Pearl Keenan

Thursday, Nov 22 Thanksgiving Day
9:00 AM Mass: +Gerry Rasmus

Friday, Nov 23
No Mass Today
Saturday, Nov 24

5:30 PM Mass: +Roger Schmickle
Sunday, Nov 25

7:30 AM Mass: For the People
9:00 AM Mass: +Del Hager

11:00 AM Mass: +William Schulke, II
6:30 PM Mass: +Angie Beaulieu

MASS INTENTIONS
For Week of November 19-25

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Monday, Nov 19
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
5:45 PM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Gregory the Great Rm)

Tuesday, Nov 20
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:00 PM Mass Times Committee Mtg (Social Hall)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Nov 21
No School

6:00 PM Ecumenical Thanksgiving Prayer Service (First
Lutheran Church) (optional meal at 5 PM)

Thursday, Nov 22 Happy Thanksgiving!
Friday, Nov 23
No School
Parish Offices Closed
Saturday, Nov 24

4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Nov 25
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
4:00 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)

DAILY READINGS
For November 19-25

Monday, Nov 19
● Rv 1:1-4,2:1-5
● Ps 1:1-4,6
● Lk 18:35-43
Tuesday, Nov 20
● Rv 3:1-6,14-22
● Ps 15:2-5
● Lk 19:1-10
Wednesday, Nov 21
● Rv 4:1-11
● Ps 150:1-6
● Lk 19:11-28
Thursday, Nov 22
● Rv 5:1-10
● Ps 149:1-6,9
● Lk 19:41-44

Friday, Nov 23
● Rv 10:8-11
● Ps119:14,24,72,103,111,131
● Lk 19:45-48
Saturday, Nov 24
● Rv 11:4-12
● Ps 144:1-2,9-10
● Lk 20:27-40
Sunday, Nov 25
● Dn 7:13-14
● Ps 93:1-2,5
● Rv 1:5-8
● Jn 18:33b-37

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on December 2. Please call the
Parish Office, 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
Pat Upton, Patricia Whiting, and Charles
Brackin. May they find rest and peace and may

their families find comfort in God’s love.

The entire staff of St. Philip’s
would like to wish you a blessed
and safe Thanksgiving holiday!

Please note the change in Mass times for the week:
Thanksgiving Day Mass is at 9 AM, with no daily Mass on
Friday. The nursing home Mass for Goldpine has been
moved to November 29.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  19,445.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (1 yr to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(3 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $22,293.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #20         $11,342.11
(Weekend of 11/11/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $390,775.19 ~ Current: $385,174.54

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Nov 10 5:30 p.m.                                188
Nov 11 7:30 a.m.                                125
Nov 11 9:00 a.m.                                307
Nov 11 11:00 a.m.                              296
Nov 11    _____     _ _____  6:30 p.m.____________     _      133

PARISH LIFE

Hurley’s Religious Goods
Save the date—December 1 & 2! Hurley’s will be
sending many gift ideas our way to prepare for
First Reconciliation and Christmas, as well as
many concrete reminders to help us on our jour-
ney. Are you ready?

Ecumenical Prayer Service at First Lutheran
You’re invited to join clergy from First Lutheran and St.
Philip’s for an ecumenical Thanksgiving prayer service
Wednesday November 21. Come for dinner at 5 PM, and
the prayer service at 6 PM at First Lutheran. We will cele-
brate our common belief and mission in Jesus Christ and
our gratitude for his merciful love. This is a great prayer
event to attend with your families and friends, especially
of families of different faith traditions. Stay for refresh-
ments following.

Voices Wanted… St. Philip’s Christmas Choir
The St. Philip's Choir is getting warmed up again for our
Christmas Mass. We will have five rehearsals leading up to
Christmas. You will learn many new choir skills, meet new
people, connect with old friends, and sing some of the most
beautiful music in our faith. Middle School and High School
students can join too. If you would like to join, please email
or call Aana in the office. Rehearsals start  November 15  and
will be on Thursday nights from 6 to 7:30 PM.

Contact Aana Freihammer if you are interested in joining!

St. Mary’s Mission Appeal
Next weekend we will take a second collection for St. Mary’s
Mission in Red Lake, MN. Because of your generosity and
the work of Fr. Jerry Rogers and a dedicated team of teach-
ers and lay ministers at the Mission, we offer 108 children a
quality Catholic education. These kids will one day be the
leaders of the Red Lake nation. Don’t miss the opportunity
to learn about their culture by seeing the NEW St. Mary’s
mission video at www.crookston.org/smma where you also
have the option to donate online!

Dinners will be delivered ONLY to
those who are homebound, upon
request. Requests must be made

by noon on Monday, November 19
to guarantee delivery. Call Karen at

218-308-5365 to make a request
for homebound delivery.

GIVE THANKS & SHARE
IN THE 39th ANNUAL

COMMUNITY HOLIDAY MEAL
THANKSGIVING DINNER

Thursday, November 22
Serving 12 p.m. (noon) until 1:30 p.m.

Turkey dinner with all the delicious trimmings.
Meal is free for all guests.

Everyone is welcome - no reservations required

Calvary Lutheran Church
2508 Washington Ave S
(Wheelchair accessible)

Just a reminder First Reconciliation Prayer Partner
Cards are due to the Parish Office by December
3rd.  Cards can be put in the Sunday Offering -
*outside of the envelope should have the child’s

name and First Reconciliation. Having difficulty finding a
card?  The Parish Office has Reconciliation Cards.  Thanks
for your prayer support!!

Many thanks to the parents who helped make
First Reconciliation Activity Morning a fun,
faith-filled morning!!

HS Youth Group to Meet
We will be having a high school youth gathering on Sunday,
December 2 after the 11 AM Mass. We meet in the cafeteria/
social hall until 3 PM. There will be a short educational ses-
sion followed by a meal and games with cash prizes! All
high school kids are invited!

Many Thanks!
On behalf of the team at Northwoods Pregnancy Care Cen-
ter, we thank you for your participation in our 2018 Baby
Bottle Campaign.  The parishioners of St. Philip’s donated
$2,965.65!

*If you have a baby bottle at home, you can still turn it in.
Either drop it off at Northwoods Pregnancy Center or to the
Parish Office.  We are a generous parish– thank you!



FAITH FORMATION

Adaptive Faith Formation
Each child is unique with his or her own special talents and
abilities. When a child has special needs, it’s even more im-
portant to teach to a child’s strengths in helping them learn
and grow in faith. We offer families Adaptive Finding God –
Faith Formation for Children in Grades 1-8 with Autism and
Special Needs. Adaptive Finding God provides the tools and
guidance to help all children participate in their faith. Adap-
tive Learning Kits are available to help prepare children re-
ceive the Sacraments of First Reconciliation, First Eucharist
and Confirmation. Contact Kris Jensen for additional infor-
mation on Adaptive Faith Formation.

Words written by the late Cardinal John O’Connor
in July 1990:

“Nothing changes the objective reality:  abortion kills
babies in their mothers’ wombs.  Abortion is not merely

the removal of some tissue from a woman’s body. Abortion
is not the removal of a living ‘thing’ that would become
human if it were allowed to remain inside the woman’s
body.  Abortion is the destruction of an unborn baby.

Pregnancy is the period for this new human life to mature,
not to ‘become human’ – it already is.  This is why the

Church considers abortion the killing of a human being,
and why the Second Vatican Council called it

an ‘unspeakable crime’.”

”Tubs of Christmas Love”
St. Philip’s Church is again filling, “Tubs of Christmas Love” during Ad-
vent. The food and gifts collected will be shared with local low-income
families or those experiencing hardship.

 From Nov 24 - Dec 9 there will be green/red plastic “Christmas Tubs” near
the Advent Giving Tree that will serve as Christmas Baskets.

 The lid on each tub will have a label identifying the number of family
members, ages of the children and may have some other specific information.

 The tub can be filled with items appropriate for a holiday meal, and/or a gift certificate for perishable food
including items such as turkey, pie, etc.  A family game or small gift items could also be included.

 Simply take a tub, fill it, and return it to the bow windows at the back of the church (on weekends) or to the
Parish Office (during the week).  Keep the label attached to the lid. Return the filled tub by December 10th.

 Please detach, and fill out the information slip on the side of the label, and drop in the box or collection plate.

 Feel free to partner with another family or your workplace to fill one!

Bi-Cap, Headstart, Hope House, and Churches United, and Housing Matters
have provided the names this year.

Looking for a great way to share our faith on
a Sunday morning…
Preschool Sunday School (held during the 9:00 a.m. Mass)
has openings for Substitute Catechists (teachers) and Cat-
echist Assistants - assist a Sunday or two or the whole
year – great opportunity for school volunteer hours or for
Middle School or High Schoolers. A Preschool Coordina-
tor is also needed, this is a paid position.
Children’s Liturgy of the Word (held during the 9:00
Mass) needs a few Leaders. Leaders are assigned a week-
end a month (or less depending upon how many leaders
we have) to lead a group of Kindergarten and First graders
who attend the 9:00 Mass in making the Sunday Gospel
reading relevant to their lives and experiences.  Children’s
Liturgy of the Word leaders must be available at the begin-
ning of Mass to lead the students out of Mass following the
opening prayer and return the children to Mass after the
Prayers of the Faithful.

For more information on Preschool Sunday School or Chil-
dren’s Liturgy of the Word, contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944.

Balancing Busy Schedules… and Mass
The season has begun for hunting, winter sports and activi-
ties, we wish success for participants and sanity for parents.
We know it’s difficult to balance schedules, traveling…and
Mass. Did you know masstimes.org provides information
about Masses wherever your travels might take you? If you’re
home but your mornings are occupied, please remember
that St. Philip’s has 5:30 PM Mass on Saturday and 6:30 PM
Mass on Sunday. Practicing our faith is important, too. Good
luck to all involved in 2018/2019 sports and activities!



BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION
St. Philip’s School continues to collect Box
Tops for Education. For every 50 Box Tops
turned in, our school gets $5! Just imagine
the impact that could make if every one of
our parishioners saved Box Tops for St. Philip’s! Simply drop
them in the tub on the shelf in the east entrance of the
church. Thank you!

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

ST. PHILIP’S CLOTHING DEPOT

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:
To Accomplish God’s Work

NEWMAN CLUB
ETHNIC FOODS? Do you have unique
ethnic food recipes or family recipes
celebrating your heritage? Would you be
willing to prepare & share those with the
Newman Club? We’d love to try different
foods! Sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/5080B44AFAC2BA5FC1-meals - OR - contact (leave a
msg for) Nancy at ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-
441-4907.

Catholic Campaign for Human Development
Please be generous in this week’s second collection for the
Catholic Campaign for Human Development. In the United
States, one in seven people lives in poverty. With this
collection you support programs that address the causes
of poverty and provide a sustainable future for those who
are struggling across the country. In addition , 25 percent
of funds collected remains in our diocese to fund local anti
-poverty projects. Please prayerfully consider how you can
support this collection and work on the margins.

The Clothing Depot will be closed from Wednesday, Nov.
21 to Monday, Nov. 26 for the Thanksgiving holiday. Many
thanks to all of our faithful helpers, and to our patrons who
support the many Bemidji agencies that benefit from their
purchases!

Upcoming Retreats…

CHRIST THE KING RETREAT CENTER
621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313

ADVENT DAY OF CENTERING PRAYER
Date: Wed, December 5, 2018 (9:00 AM– 3:00 PM)
Presented by: Fr. James Deegan, OMI and

Sr. Brenda Rose Szegedy, OSF
Suggested Offering: $40 (includes lunch)

ADVENT SILENT RETREAT
Theme: “Holy Darkness, Joyful Hope”
Date: December 7–9, 2018
Presented by: Susan Stabile
Suggested Offering: $175 per person

(includes $30 deposit to reserve a rm)

MEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Be Patient in Affliction”
Date: January 11–13, 2019
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person

for students (includes $30 deposit to reserve a rm)

MEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Be Patient in Affliction”
Date: January 18–20, 2019
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person

for students (includes $30 deposit to reserve a rm)
To register, contact Lori Polman at

lpolman@kingshouse.com/763-682-1394, ext. 11

This week we helped the Bemidji Community Food Shelf
stuff a truck! Our classes collected food and personal care
items, and on Wednesday we donated 2,879 items! Thrivent
Member Network, Northland Region, challenged us to do-
nate 500 items for a matching monetary donation of $500.
We met the challenge! Thank you to Thrivent for their do-
nation to the Bemidji Community Food Shelf in our honor.
Upcoming Events:
Saturday, Nov. 17: Turkey Bingo. 6:45-8:30 PM in the

Social Hall.
Tuesday, Nov. 20: We Are Silent Day at St. Philip’s School.
Wednesday-Friday, Nov. 21-23: No School. Happy

Thanksgiving!
Tuesday, Nov. 27: Written Geography Bee in class for 4th-

8th grade.
Wednesday, Nov. 5: 2nd Quarter Mid-Term
Thursday, Dec. 6: St. Philip’s Booster Club. 5:45 PM.
Friday, Dec. 14: 1st Oral Round of the Geography Bee.

10 AM in the church.

A Pilgrimage to France...
is scheduled for October 10 thru October 20, 2019. We leave
from Fargo, continue through Chicago and arrive in Paris.
We have scheduled stops in Paris, Lisieux, Orleans, Toulouse
and end our trip in Lourdes. Imagine the saints we will meet
in between the art, culture and beauty of France: St Therese
of Lisieux, St Joan of Arc, St Margret Mary Alacoque.  Tours,
sightseeing, and leisure time are built into the trip… We will
have time to sample local cuisine at leisure. Two meals are
provided each day.  The trip includes the opportunity for
daily Mass.  Fr. Chuck Huck will serve as the Spiritual Direc-
tor for the Pilgrimage. Our travel partner is Worldstrides. For
details and cost information regarding the trip visit the web-
site and enter the provided Tour ID. www.worldstrides.org/
register Trip ID: 166594 OR you can contact Fr. Chuck at 218
-441-4901 or chuck@stphilipsbemidji.org

“And then they will see the Son of Man coming in
the clouds with great power and glory.” Mark 13:26
We will all have that day when we are standing before
God and our life is played out like a movie. When this
happens and God asks each of us, “What have you done
with the gifts that I have given you?” How will you re-
spond?





Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of November 24/25

Sat., Nov 24  5:30 PM
Christ the King

Sun., Nov. 25  7:30 AM
Christ the King

Sun., Nov. 25  9:00 AM
Christ the King

Sun., Nov. 25  11:00 AM
Christ the King

SACRISTAN Flavia Sagedahl Sarah Martinka Sue Hengel Jamie Hoffman

LECTOR
Cheryl Christlieb (1)
Flavia Sagedahl (2)

Darla Sathre (1)
Pam Murray (2)

Kay Mack (1)
Sue Hengel (2)

Barb Nyberg (1)
Rebecca Gieske (2)

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Sue Bruns Cheryl Larson Mary Lou Peters

ALTAR SERVER
Sam Mutnansky
Emma Mutnansky
Kolter Braunhausen

Henry McCrady
Jack McCrady Ephram
Boucher

Daniel Froelich
Edward Froelich
Alex Froelich

Zoey Headlee
Evelyn Cordts
Joshua Nyberg (Mentor)

CAPTAIN Betty Lindy Walter Schuiling Sue Lucas Karen Williams

EMHC

Deacon Robb Naylor
Kell Lovell
Mary Jo Christenson
Heidi Hiscock
HELP NEEDED
Thomas Thompson (sub
req.)
Flavia Sagedahl

April Boucher
Sarah Martinka
Mary Zigan
Sharon Zarrett
Shirley Skon
Mike Wavrin
HELP NEEDED

Louise Gish
Doug Gish
David Narlock
Zach Froelich
Mike Hougen
Rachelle Hayes
Sue Hengel
Theresa Steele
Stephen Steele

HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
Renae Donaghue
HELP NEEDED
Sarah Glen
HELP NEEDED
Chris Nyberg
Barb Nyberg
Rita Lauderbaugh

USHER

Mary Dufault
Dave Hiscock
Dylan Lundin
Dick Lehmann

Gary Bruns
Bob Skon
HELP NEEDED
Bob Murray

Charlie Maus
David Maus
Mark Froelich
Larry Mack

Don Pohl
Bob Pohl
Randy Nyberg
Ryan Maki

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Dawn Baumgartner
Colleen Schulke

Ed Daigle
Gerri Daigle
Susan Burlingame
Suzanne Daniels

Gail Haubrich
Pat Odegard
Cathy Lalli
HELP NEEDED

GREETER
Lois Jenkins
Tom Thompson

HELP NEEDED
Jerry Sathre

Becky Haskell
Jim Haskell

Maureen Holmstrom
Neal Holmstrom

INFORMATION
STATION

Angel Krigbaum HELP NEEDED Rita Lauderbaugh
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